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SALARY INCREASES AND LUMP SUMS: 
GOOD NEWS… FINALLY! 
 

 

Dear Members, 
 
APER had a meeting this morning with representatives of the Secretariat of the Treasury 
Board (SCT) who told us that managers should receive the following increases and 
amounts this spring: 
 
➢ 1% in lump sum (so we included in wages) for the period from April 1, 2019 to March 

31, 2020 
 

➢ 1% in lump sum (so we included in wages) for the period from April 1, 2020 to March 
31, 2021 

 
➢ A salary increase of 2% for the period from April 1, 2020 to March 31, 2021 

 
➢ A salary increase of 2% for the period from April 1, 2021 to March 31, 2022 

 
➢ A salary increase of 2% for the period from April 1, 2022 to March 31, 2023 

 
APER has also requested that these amounts be allocated to managers as soon as 
possible. The SCT, confirming to us that it was an envelope dedicated to managers, was 
ready to proceed insofar as the manager associations request it in writing, which we will 
do tomorrow. 
 
Finally, the SCT confirmed to us that an additional envelope was available to correct 
documented sector problems. These problems and the management of these sums will 
be discussed at the negotiation table with the MSSS. We also have a meeting with Mr. 
LeHouiller, Deputy Minister, next Wednesday. 
 
Finally, some fairness! 
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